 SURF CLUB III CONDOMINIUM ASSOCIATION, INC.

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

February 16, 2007
The meeting was called to order by Bill Strawn at 9 a.m..
The board members present were:  Pam Neal, Larry Newkirk and Becky Lindsay and Larry Newkirk.
Nancy Gallagher and Karen Green were present by speaker phone.  Jim Beale was absent.
Wendy Posella of Preferred Management Services, Inc. was also present.

Bill Strawn confirmed that a quorum has been established and the association complied with the notice requirements for the meeting.  
Wendy Posella presented the minutes of the board meeting held on January 17, 2007.  Larry Newkirk made a motion to accept the minutes as read, Pam Neal seconded, motion carried unanimously.
Manager’s Report 
Wendy presented the manager’s report.  Larry Newkirk made a motion to purchase three kayak racks at $1,400 each not including shipping,  These individual spots will be paid for by owners.  Becky Lindsay seconded, motion carried unanimously.  
Committee Reports
Dick Kirtley gave the landscape report.  He stated that there was a sprinkler that had not working in the back down by the pool area.  Other than that he stated everything looked good.  

Wendy gave the lien/foreclosure report reporting that all was going very well.  Several owners have paid up on their lien/foreclosure assessments, however, did not pay the legal fees.  All in all, everyone is pretty well caught up to date.  
Unfinished Business
Larry Newkirk reported on the Engineers Report.  He stated that they were meeting with the company after the meeting this morning to discuss the dissatisfaction.  Wendy will also draft a letter to the appropriate people at UES stating this in writing.  He made a motion that SCIII pay John Barber up to $2,000 to have him take pictures, do a report and follow up on issues that have been a problem since the original punch list and to get in touch with Haskell concerning this as well. This also includes xrays on the post tension cable if necessary.  Becky Lindsay seconded, the motion carried unanimously.  Wendy will also have the attorney send a letter next week to Haskell.  
Wendy stated that she needs further information from St. John’s Door on the windows.  Meryll Frost (SCII) is working with them to make sure the job is completed correctly.  

It was also requested that posts 5’ apart be put in the ground on the south side front lawn to prevent cars from driving on the lawn to get around the gate.  Wendy will get with Miguel and have this completed.

With no other business to come before the board Pam Neal made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 10:20 a.m. with Larry Newkirk seconding.  The motion carried unanimously.

Respectfully submitted to the board of directors of the Surf Club III Condominium Association, Inc.,

Wendy Posella
Community Association Manager

